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10th July 2015 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Key Stage 2 Results 
 
I am pleased to be able to share with you the end of Key Stage 2015 provisional test results for 
our current year 6 children.  We are extremely proud of the efforts all children have put in and it 
is gratifying to see this reflected in this year’s results.  We have worked hard as a school on 
improving the quality of teaching and learning and this is the culmination of their time at 
Southway over the last four years. 
 
The vast majority of results are an improvement on 2014, with several being the best ever. 
 

Subject 
Southway 

2014 
Southway 

2015 
National 
averages 

Reading L4+ 91% 92% 89% 

Reading L5 56% 60% 49% 

    

Writing L4+ 85% 89% 85% 

Writing L5 36% 38% 33% 

    

Maths L4+ 81% 89% 86% 

Maths L5 43% 40% 42% 

Maths L6 6% 8% 9% 

    

Reading, writing, maths combined L4 78% 82% 79% 

Reading, writing, maths combined L5 27% 25% 24% 

    

Grammar, punctuation, spelling L4 81% 85% 76% 

Grammar, punctuation, spelling L5 59% 63% 52% 

Grammar, punctuation, spelling L6 0% 10% 4% 

 
You will be aware that Levels, as a measure of a child’s attainment and progress are going from 
September 2015.  No clear guidance has been provided by the Government as to how schools 
will report in the future.  The Local Authority is currently working with all schools in West Sussex 
to provide more clarity.  We will, of course, keep you fully informed. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr P Newbold 
Headteacher 


